## City of SeaTac

## Request for Proposals for City Center/Airport District Subarea Plan Update Project

The City of SeaTac is requesting proposals from qualified consultants to complete the second phase of a two-phase project to update the City Center/Airport District Subarea Plan. Phase 1 of the project ended in early 2020, with the adoption of a new vision and preliminary urban design framework for the District. Phase 2 will result in an updated subarea plan and supportive development code to guide the long term development of the airport business and residential district adjacent to the SeaTac/Airport light rail station and Sea-Tac International Airport.

- A virtual pre-submittal meeting will be held on Thursday, March 3, 2022, at 3:00 PM (PT) to ask questions and clarify the project's scope. To get the virtual meeting link, please contact Senior Planner Kate Kaehny at <a href="kkaehny@seatacwa.gov">kkaehny@seatacwa.gov</a>. More information on the project is also available at <a href="www.seatacwa.gov/citycenterplan">www.seatacwa.gov/citycenterplan</a>.
- Electronic submission of proposals will be accepted through Monday, April 4, 2022, until 4:00 PM (PT). RFP documents may be obtained on the City's website at <a href="https://www.seatacwa.gov/business/rfp-rfq-bid-procurement">www.seatacwa.gov/business/rfp-rfq-bid-procurement</a> or by contacting kkaehny@seatacwa.gov.